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NCOIL CAUTIONS COLLEAGUES ON APPLYING SOX TO 

NON-PUBLIC COMPANIES

Troy, New York, September 28, 2006 – The National Conference of Insurance Legislators (NCOIL) reasserted its opposition to applying Sarbanes-Oxley (SOX) corporate governance requirements to non-public insurers in a September 21 letter to state insurance committee chairs.  

The letter, which retransmitted a February 2006 NCOIL Resolution on the Application of Federal Sarbanes-Oxley Standards to State Insurance Regulation, challenges a June 2006 National Association of Insurance Commissioners (NAIC) initiative to expand the applicability of SOX.  

The letter, sent by NCOIL President Rep. Frank Wald (ND), recognizes the struggles experienced by public companies trying to comply with SOX.  The letter states that “mutual and other non-public insurers should not be burdened with similar requirements and ensuing negative consequences” and that compliance costs would be passed on to policyholders.  

Rep. Wald urges lawmakers to “further explore this issue and monitor its effect on your state’s businesses and consumers, as it is sure to impact your state’s insurance marketplace as well as those of states across the nation.”  

The letter notes that this past year, SOX has come under increased scrutiny for both its costs and its unintended consequences.  Challenges to the law have been issued in the courts, in Congress, and in the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC), NCOIL says.  At a recent Congressional hearing on SOX, SEC Chairman Chris Cox and Financial Services Committee Chair Michael Oxley (R-OH) respectively admitted that audits required under SOX are too costly and that costs for public companies were more than anticipated.

The NCOIL letter affirms the prerogative of state legislatures to set insurance public policy and opposes NAIC revisions to its Model Audit Rule, necessary to effectively expand SOX.  This rule has been incorporated into law in many states—and may be updated automatically without receiving appropriate legislative review.

At the July NCOIL Summer Meeting, legislators unanimously voted to resend the February 2006 resolution, one of several NCOIL declarations of substantive and procedural concern regarding the NAIC initiative.

NCOIL copied the U.S. House Financial Services Committee, state legislative majority leaders, insurance commissioners, and NAIC staff on the SOX letter.  
The Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, passed in response to major corporate and accounting scandals, was enacted to protect shareholders of publicly traded companies. 

NCOIL is an organization of state legislators whose primary focus is insurance legislation and regulation.  Many legislators active in NCOIL either chair or are members of the committees responsible for insurance legislation in their respective state houses across the country.  More information is available at www.ncoil.org.

For further details, please contact the NCOIL Washington DC Office at 202-220-3014 or at khoran@ncoil.org.
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